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Chairman Olson, Members of the Committee: Thank you for the opportunity to submit 

testimony in favor of STAR bond reauthorization. The issue of STAR bond reform, and continuing 

this very effective economic development program, is a topic that is important to me personally, 

and is extremely important for the State of Kansas. As you know, I am a card-carrying evangelist 

for economic development and growth for the State of Kansas and welcome every opportunity 

to help create a more robust, diverse regional economy here. It is my understanding, per its very 

text, the purpose of the Kansas STAR Bond Act is to do just that: "promote, stimulate and develop 

the general and economic welfare of the State of Kansas and its communities[.]" 

As we do not have mountains or beaches in Kansas; nor do we live in a major financial 

center like New York, Los Angeles, Chicago or Washington DC; we don't have some of the 

magnets that other areas of the country use to attract new and growing enterprises. However, 

what we do have here is a bunch of hard-working people, a number of high-potential growth 

opportunities, and one of, if not, the strongest economic development tools in the country in 

STAR bonds. This program is the envy of other states and for good reason. 

For example, take the story of moving the Sporting Kansas City professional soccer 

franchise, who was an underachieving second tenant to the Chiefs at Arrowhead in eastern Kanas 

City, Missouri, across the state line to Village West in Wyandotte County. We now have our first 

major league professional sports team in Kansas generating impressive event activity levels, fan 












